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JORDAN

PROJECT TO HALT DESERTIFICATION BEGUN

Amman AL-RA'Y in Arablo 11 Mar 85 p 3

[Artiola by Huhammad al-Khatabiyah: "Xaplaaantatlon of al-LaJJun Projoot in
al-Karak To Pight against Daaortifloation To Bagin Early Naxt Month"]

[Taxt] Implementation of al-LaJJua Projaot in al-Karak Oovarnorata, ono of tho
trailblaxing projoota for fighting daaortifloation, la to bagin early noxt
month. The board of dlreotora of ttao Oil Program on the Bnvlronmont had dooldod
to implement auoh projoota in a number of oountrlea to oounter deaort
enoroaohmont there.

Souroaa at the Minlatry of Planning stated that ooata for Implementing this
projoot amount to 1,680,000 0.3. dollara. Tha Jordanian government will con
tribute 800,000 dollara to thla projoot; ttao Arabian Oulf Program, whioh
aupporta UN development organiiations, and tha U.S. Aganoy for International
Development will oontribute 400,000 dollara •son; «nd the UN Program on the
Environment will contribute 80,000 dollara.

Minlatry aouroaa indicated that the projaot will be oarrled out over an area of
50,000 donums and that that area oan be expanded to oover 1 million donumo in
the next 2 yeara.

The aim of the projoot la to develop pastures in the area by drilling wolla and
increasing the density of graxing bushes. Oraslng la to be regulated and animal
reeouraea, consequently, developed. Ttale would enoourage the ralaing of sheep;
it would lnoraaaa ahaap farmers* lnoome; It would develop looal oommunltlos in
the area; and it would ourb migration from rural to urban areas.

The projoot will also be helpful In coordinating efforta that are ourrontly
being made to fifht daaortifloation. It will help coordinate future anti-
deaertlfioation efforta in Jordan whioh are oarrled out by government and
private organisations, suob as tha Royal Soolety for Proteoting tho Environment.
These efforta are being made to preaerva limited natural resources, to rogulate
their use and to integrate the uaag* of natural reeouroea with development plans
by studying tha poasibility of devlalng a national plan to proteot the
environment.

It la worth noting that Jordan waa eeleeted to be one of the oountrlea in Wost
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